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	Minutes of the Meeting of the North Baddesley Parish Council Planning Committee, held on Monday 27th March 2017 at 7.00pm in the Pavilion, Recreation Ground, Sandy Lane, North Baddesley. 


	

	
	Present:  Cllrs  D Knight (in the Chair), Mrs P Darnton and A Warnes
Absent:  Cllrs E Cosier, C Hill, J Madden and P Thompson 
In Attendance:   J Harrington, Parish Clerk (Minutes)

	

	16-17/0423
16-17/0424

	APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE
Apologies for absence were received from Cllr Madden who had a prior engagement and 
Cllr Thompson who had a work commitment. 
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST/DISPENSATIONS
There were no declarations of interest/dispensations.

	

	16-17/0425
	PLANNING APPLICATIONS

	
	

	
	17/00615/FULLS
	5 Cerne Close
North Baddesley
	Garage conversion into play room and a new open porch with pitched roof.
No comment

	

	
	17/00603/FULLS
	20 Six Oaks Road
North Baddesley


	Second floor extension over garage.
No comment
	

	
	17/00626/FULLS
	93A Botley Road
North Baddesley
	New bay window to front elevation; two storey extensions to side and rear to form enlarged kitchen and living room at ground floor and first floor bedroom; new side door to garden. 
Objection – overshadowing

	

	
	17/00627/FULLS
	93B Botley Road

North Baddesley
	New bay window to front elevation; two storey extensions to side and rear to form enlarged kitchen and living room at ground floor and first floor bedroom; new side door to garden.

No comment
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	17/02164/FULLS
	New Bungalow

12 Street End

North Baddesley
	Demolish existing bungalow and replace with 3 linked 3 bedroom houses with garages, parking and associated amenity spaces.

Objection – overdevelopment and lack of car parking spaces


	

	
	17/00699/ADVS
	Test Valley Business Park 

Botley Road

North Baddesley


	Replacement internally illuminated fascia sign  No comment
	

	
	17/00686/FULLS
	Cotswolds

172 Rownhams Lane

North Baddesley


	Loft conversion with front and rear dormers; single storey front porch and side extension; change of pitched roof to single storey rear extension to flat roof with glazed lantern.

Objection – out-of-character with street scene


	

	16-17/0426
16-17/0427

	106 FUNDING – HOE LANE
Priorities on which to allocate 106 funding from the Hoe Lane development were discussed at length and a list was compiled.  Projects included a 10 year tree management plan at Mountbatten Park, a new community building to replace the Scout Hut and a children’s playground.  A donation towards the extension of the sports pavilion at the Recreation Ground would also be sought.  The Clerk undertook to invite the developers to the April meeting to liaise with them over how the 106 funding should be allocated.

RESOLVED:  that the Clerk would invite the developers to the April meeting.
CORRESPONDENCE
BARBECUE AT MOUNTBATTEN PARK
Comments had been received via Facebook that the barbecue was already getting rusty and there concerns over whether it would last.  Cllr Knight confirmed that the barbecues were designed to last and that they should be painted with stove paint.  The Clerk to liaise with the Groundsman.
RESOLVED:  that the Clerk would ask the Groundsman to paint the barbecues at Mountbatten Park and the Recreation Ground with stove paint.
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	16-17/0428

16-17/0429 

	ALLOTMENTS

There were discussions over the height of trees on the allotments.  It was agreed that the Allotments Committee would meet to discuss and report back.  
OTHER CORRESPONDENCE 
Thank you letter from resident in Ringwood Drive for information about dropped kerbs and phone box.

Local Council Review – Spring 2017 

The meeting closed at 9pm 


	


